(2&6&@;6

Wictigan (Chrnistian
—Bulletin —

VOLUME 1V, No. 23

JUNE, 1965

Mllton Fletcher Appointed Vice President

At the regular Quarterly Meeting of the
Board of Directors on May 8, the appointment
of Milton B. Fletcher as Vice President was ap-
proved. He will assume the new duties on July

Utley, Chairman of the MCC Board, made the
following statement: “| believe Milton Fletcher
is a key man in President Palmer’s fine team
of administrators, and a very necessary factor

1, 1965.
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President Palmer said,

make this announcement,

Christian education generally.

cause of MCC with him.”

Milton Fletcher

am happy to
Brother Fletcher has
been productive in his work and has unusual
dedication to Michigan Christian College and to
In a personal
way, it will be a great pleasure serving the Mr

In approving the appointment, G. Wheeler

in the smooth functioning, efficient operation
of the college. His dedication to his work is
an inspiration to all who know him. He and
his fine family are not only a great asset tfo
the college, but also to the church in Michigan
and the North.”

. Fletcher has served as Business Man-
ager of the College since he came to MCC five
years ago.

MCC Bookstore Beautified

A fine addition to the MCC
Bookstore operation was made
when Mrs, Zada Smith came to
the campus.

She has served in Christian
education in various ways for
several years. She came to us
from a sister institution in Villa-
nova, Pa., Northeastern Christian
College.

Attesting to her interest in and
love for young people is the fact
that the students of Northeastern Christian College dedicated
their 1965 Yearbook to Zada Smith,

MCC takes great pleasure in announcing her appoint-
ment to the college bookstore staff.

Mrs. Smith

ENROLL NOW!
SUMMER QUARTER

REGISTRATION JUNE 14

300 Students In September
Is Enrollment Goal

Fred Alexander, Director of Admissions, and Dean Roy
Palmer have announced an enrollment goal of 300 students
for the Fall Quarter of 1965.

Student Work Contracts, government loans under the
National Defense Student Loan Program (in which MCC
participates), and an expanded scholarship program present
a variety of ways in which MCC assists in helping students
with the financial burden of a college education.

In anticipation of increased enrollment, a plan has been
inaugurated to build a football and baseball field, tennis
courts, and Student Union Building. Revamping and re-
modeling of present facilities to increase dormitory room for

girls is also in the plan,

Those vitally interested in MCC can do no greater
service than to encourage high school seniors to enroll early
at MCC.



MCC Students Render Real
Service To Rochester
Public Schools

The Sixth Grade children of the North Hill Elementary
School in Rochester sat wide-eyed and attentive as African
stduents of MCC told about their native land. Timothy
Akpakpan, of Nigeria, is one of the many Christian men who
come to the MCC campus on a Missionary Training Fund
Scholarship (MTF).

The Sixth Grade at North Hill school have been study-
ing about Africa. So by invitation, Timothy, Berhane Hab-
tayes of Ethiopia, Lancelot Choto of 8. Rhodesia, and Stephen
Okoronko were guest speakers to a combined assembly of
111 sixth graders and their teachers.

These and other very talented MCC students from dis-
tant lands have participated in various programs in Rochester
Community schools and for public school teacher groups.

Requests from school teachers and principals for MCC
foreign students to visit their schools next fall are already
coming in .

Most of our foreign students are here on MTF (Mission-,
ary Training Fund) Scholarships. This scholarship fund is
almost depleted, but it is believed that you who have given
to this program in the past will resume on a regular basis
again. Much good has been done through the MTF Pro-
gram.

Timothy Akpakpan tells of Nigeria. Mrs, Edith Pulley
(background) and Gail Vishnia (r.) are teachers.
Don Palmer is not shown.
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CONGRATULATIONS
And
BEST WISHES
To

OAK HILLS HOME
From The
Administration, Faculty and Staff of
MICHIGAN CHRISTIAN COLLEGE

MCC Chorus Performs For
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“Michigan Week” invelved many cities in the exchange
of mayors and other dignitaries for one day during the week
of May 17. The MCC campus was on the itinerary of the
group from DeWitt, Michigan. The A Cappella Chorus is
shown (above) as they gave a 12-minute performance for the
visitors.

Enjoying the chorus program and refreshments are

“Michigan Week” Visitors
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(L. to R.) Mr. Linneman, Director of Zoning and Health; Chief
Werth (Rochester); Mr. Raymond Price, DeWiit Village Clerk;
Mr. William Buck, DeWitt Village President; Councilman
Ballard of DeWitt; President Palmer; Mr. Harold Milton, Ro-
chester Councilman; and Mr. Richard Don, recently appointed
City Manager of Rochester.

Mr. Don acted as guide for the DeWitt group.



AMPUS
APERS

Bob Scattergood makes a suc-
cessful bid for the presidency of
the 1965-66 Student Body. {Left)

Darlene Schlatter,
(L), Leona Jankowski,
and Pat Perry are all
members of the A
Cappella Chorus.

They are seen re-
ceiving their refresh-
ments at the Chorus
Reception following
the final concert of
the year.

Paul Downey, Fred Alexander, Hugh Mingle and Dan
Woodroof usually “gef into the act” several times during the
year as the FACULTY FOUR.
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Michigan Christian
Graduates 5th Class

BENNETT, Karon, Marne, Michigan
BUGG, James, Warren, Michigan

DAY, Stanley, Flint, Michigan

DRIVER, Barbara, Fort Wayne, Indiana
EARWOOD, Nancy, Detroit, Michgian
FREELAND, Pat, Pontiac, Michigan
HABTEYES, Berhane, Ethiopia
JANKOWSKI, Leona, Roseville, Michigan
KING, Mike, Mitchell, Indiana.
LAWRENCE, Linda, Pontiac, Michigan

. McCREA, Karen, Falls Church Virginia

. MONASTERSK!, Robert, Warren, Michigan
. NICKS, Rebecca, Fort Worth, Texas

. OSBORNE, Larry, Shelby, Michigan

. PRINCE, James, Taylor, Michigan

. PULLINS, Karen Kay, Pontiac, Michigan

SCHLATTER, Darlene, Lincoln Park, Michigan
SMITH, John, Mount Clemens, Michigan

. TREPTAU, Joan, Ferndale, Michigan
. WARNER, Allen, Detroit, Michigan
. WILSON, Noel, Greenfield, Indiana
. WORK, Edward, Trenton, Michigan

Claude French, of South-
field, Michigan and Carson
Spivey, of Walled Lake, are
among the first to arrive at
Ford Auditorium, scene of
the 1965 May Rally .

Long-time supporters ot
MCC through the Living
Endowment Program, the
Men’s Club, and many
other ways, these two
friends of MCC are among
the host of people who be-
lieve in a great MCC future.

Carson served very ef-
fectively as President of the
Men’s Club during 1964-
65.

MCC is grateful for the
moral and financial sup-
port of these and the other
friends of MCC.



l.adies Associates Elect
New Officers

On May 10, the officers of the 1964-65 Administration
of the MCC Ladies Associates and the officers elect of the
coming season enioyed a dinner meeting in the Cafetorium
Annex,

At left, Mrs. Wilma McKeel turns over presidential re-
sponsibility to Mrs. Mildred Freeland who was recently
elected President of this dynamic group of MCC boosters.

The past year's activities and contributions of this
Association to MCC have been outstanding. Their support of

the new building for the Student Center, the purchase of the

New officers are shown above. Reading, left to right,
Mildred Freeland, President; Wilma Lutz, Vice President;
Hester Davies, 2nd Vice President; Fay Conley, Recording
Secretary; Joane Shinsky, Historian; Mary Monroe, Cor-
Not
shown: Evelyn Hoggatt, Publicity; Ida Palmer, College Repre-

responding Secretary; Velma Wineinger, Treasurer.

sentative,

Wouldn’t It Be Terrible ...

. If we couldn’t
find your house!

PLEASE SEND YOUR
ZIP CODE

. . If it is not with your
address on this bulletin.

THANKS ']

Mildred Freeland (L.) and Wilma McKeel

Gierok Estate, the Alma Gatewood Memorial Dormitory for
women, and other improvements to be made this sum-
mer on the campus now amount to approximately $1800
per month. This is in addition to cash outlays for smaller

projects.

Officers for 1964-65 were Wilma McKeel, Wilma Lutz,
Nancy Banks, Barbara Collins, Novella Ladd, Mary Monroe,
Elizabeth Springer, and Ida May Ewing.

MCC pays tribute to this group of officers who have

served so faithfully and well. Appreciation is expressed to

the women who are willing to assume leadership of the
Associates during 1965-66.

~ The BULLETIN will be published monthly to inform

the friends and supporters of Michigan Christian

~ College of the progress being made at this in-

~ stitution. Other names wilt be added to the mail-
ing list upon request to the Editor,
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